Hopson Middle School SAC Report-September 2021
Principal-Charles TenBroeck and Assistant Principal-Tracy Mulvenon

Enrollment: Sixth=94, Seventh= 90, Eighth=94:  Total=278

Glows:

1.

PEAKS (state testing) scores are back and Hopson’s scores were higher than other middle
school students in the district. We still strive for these scores to continue to improve.
NWEA MAPs testing will take the place of the PEAKS this year. We will take the initial
MAPs test in September.

Sports have taken off!!!

Football-The team has started to practice and there is a plan for a team to come to
Utqiagvik on September 17th. Practice has started in the morning before school.
Cross Country-We had about 20 students at the first few practices. We hope to
take 3-4 students to a competition.

Solid start to the year despite COVID challenges. Processes in place such as expectations
of rules around the building.

Focus Areas:

1.

Hiring and training an ILT teacher.

Pivoting when COVID hits a grade level. We are working on generic packets that can be
used if another COVID quarantine happens again.

Developing 7th period Enriching student skills regardless of their level. This class has
activities, strategies and programs surrounding the following

A. Time to work on academics and skills according to individual needs.

B. Positive Behavioral Intervention Strategies-PBIS. Working on Social Emotional
and Health.

C. Leadership Skills. Setting and accomplishing goals.









